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August 15, 2013 

 
 
Ms. Amy Haedt 
Vintage Wine Estates 
205 Concourse Blvd. 
Santa Rosa, CA 95403 
VIA E-Mail: ahaedt@vintagewineestates.com  
 
 
SUBJECT: Review of updated Garden Patio site plan  
 Cosentino Winery, Napa County, CA 
 
Dear Ms. Haedt; 
Illingworth & Rodkin, Inc. (I&R) has reviewed the updated site plan of the proposed exterior 
Garden Patio at the Cosentino Winery for compliance with Napa County noise standards at an 
existing Residence/ Bed & Breakfast Inn north of the Winery as an addendum to our May 3, 
2013 (updated June 25, 2013) environmental noise assessment for this project.  Under the current 
proposal, the position of the exterior Garden Patio will be moved from the northern side of the 
winery building to the eastern side of the building and illustrated in Figure 1 (attached).  The 
current proposal also includes an eight (8) foot high fireplace structure and 6 foot high stucco 
wall on the northern side of the patio, with a six (6) foot high stucco wall extension at the 
northeastern and northwestern corners of the patio as shown in Figures 2 and 3 (attached). 

Based on a review of the patio plans and elevations shown in Figures 2 and 3, and considering 
that the walls and fireplace structures will be constructed of solid materials with surface weights 
greater than 3.0 lbs. per sq. ft., we find that the event noise levels, as presented and discussed in 
our environmental noise assessment, will be below the adjusted County Noise Ordinance 
daytime L50 noise limit of 50 dBA at the closest façade and outdoor use areas of the existing 
Residence/ Bed & Breakfast Inn north of the Winery.  Therefore, we find that the installation of 
the proposed wall and fireplace structures currently proposed at the Cosentino Winery exterior 
Garden Patio will mitigate the noise level to a less than significant level at the existing 
Residence/ Bed & Breakfast Inn north of the Winery. 

 
Sincerely,      
              
 

    
Fred M. Svinth, INCE, Assoc., AIA    
Senior Consultant, Principal     
Illingworth & Rodkin, Inc.            



Figure 1: Previous and Current Garden Patio Locations 
 

 
Figure 2: Current Garden Patio Site Plan 

 

 



 
Figure 3: Current Garden Patio Elevation 
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